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Secretary of State Michael R. Pompeo and Acting Secretary of Defense Patrick
Shanahan will host Japanese Foreign Minister Taro Kono and Defense Minister
Takeshi Iwaya for a Security Consultative Committee (“2+2”) meeting on
Friday, April 19, at the Department of State.

The meeting will focus on U.S.-Japan coordination on the evolving regional
security environment, including achieving the final, fully verified
denuclearization of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea; enhancement of
the U.S.-Japan Alliance’s capabilities across conventional and non-
conventional domains; and cooperation to maintain a free and open Indo-
Pacific. The participants will also discuss the continued realignment of U.S.
armed forces in Japan.

There will be an open camera spray with Secretary Pompeo and Foreign Minister
Kono at 8:00 a.m. preceding the dialogue; a pooled camera spray with
Secretary Pompeo, Secretary of Defense Shanahan, Foreign Minister Kono, and
Defense Minister Onodera will follow. An open joint press availability will
follow the dialogue at 9:50 a.m.

The 8:00 a.m. camera spray will have a 7:15 a.m. preset time for video
cameras and 7:30 a.m. preset time for still photographers and journalists
from the C Street entrance.

The 9:50 a.m. joint press availability will have a 9:00 a.m. preset time for
video cameras and 9:30 a.m. preset time for still photographers and
journalists from the 23rd Street Entrance.

The camera sprays and press availability will be streamed live on
www.state.gov and Facebook.com/usdos. Please follow @StateDept for more
information.

Media representatives may attend this event upon presentation of one of the
following: (1) a U.S. Government-issued photo media credential (e.g.,
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Department of State, White House, Congress, Department of Defense or Foreign
Press Center), or (2) an official photo identification card issued by their
news organization, or (3) a letter from their employer on official letterhead
verifying their current employment as a journalist. Additionally, they must
present an official government photo identification card (i.e., U.S. driver’s
license or passport).

For further information, please contact the Press Office at 202-647-2492.

The Office of Website Management, Bureau of Public Affairs, manages this site
as a portal for information from the U.S. State Department.
External links to other Internet sites should not be construed as an
endorsement of the views or privacy policies contained therein.


